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Dear Martin,





RE: PA16/00225 - Highview, 40, Churchtown Road, Gerrans TR2 5DY





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that it is generally in conformity with The Plan. 





Policy HO3 – Re-use of Redundant Buildings – states ’Proposals … will be supported provided that the building or part of that building will be used as Affordable Housing’ and we would expect occupation of the dwelling to be controlled to ensure that the benefits of Affordable Housing are enjoyed by all subsequent as well as initial occupiers who shall satisfy the terms of Policy HO5 – Local Connection. Should this application be approved as open market housing, we would suggest that the Local Planning Authority consider requiring the applicant to pay an off-site contribution towards the provision of affordable housing on the Roseland.  





The group would also draw attention to Action HO7 - Encouraging Full Time Principle Residence of Homes and would enquire whether full time residency could be a condition of approval?








Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group











Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.
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